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Public Service Announcement  
 

T he New Jersey Primary Election is June 7 of this 

year. 

 One Township Committee Term expiring: Joe 

Vocke.  

 

Last Day to File Petitions for Primary: April 4 by 4pm. 

Last Day to Change Party Affiliation: April 13, 2022 

Last Day to Register: May 17, 2022 

 

 NOTE: These are the dates for a “traditional” 

election. Given the continuing concerns regarding 

COVID and in-person and mail-in voting, the dates may 

change. Check the Hunterdon County Clerk website:  

https://www.co.hunterdon.nj.us/countyclerk.htm 

 

County Information About COVID 
 

 Hunterdon County’s website dealing with 

COVID information, including vaccinations, is at:  

 

https://www.co.hunterdon.nj.us/coronavirus.html 

 

Annual Egg Hunt 
 

T he Annual Egg Hunt for toddlers through 5th grade 

will be held at the Dilts Farm Park on Saturday, 

April 9 at 11am SHARP — rain or shine.  

 Check the township web site for info and up-

dates. Please bring a basket for eggs. 

Mayor’s Message: James Waltman 
 

2 021 was a difficult year for our Township but was a 

reminder that our fellow residents are resilient, empa-

thetic, and caring; and our township employees are some 

of the finest any municipality could ask for.  

 In September we witnessed the wrath of Mother 

Nature when tropical storm Ida dropped more than 11 

inches of water into our creeks causing tremendous dam-

age to our infrastructure and resident homes. The tireless 

work of our DPW, our Office of Emergency Manage-

ment, and excellent assistance from NJ DEP has allowed 

us to quickly rebuild a majority of that infrastructure and 

obtain assistance for our residents in need. We still have 

work to do but I am pleased with our progress thus far.  

 Last spring we believed we were nearing the end 

of the pandemic. Instead we were reminded that it was 

here to stay, requiring us to live with it for the foreseeable 

future.  We have made renovations to our township build-

ing with your health and safety in mind. Please feel confi-

dent to come and conduct any business you may need 

safely in the years ahead.  

 One positive development last year was your ap-

proval of our open space municipal question. With your 

overwhelming “Yes” we have begun the process of reha-

bilitating Sarah Dilts Park and other open space areas by 

embarking on our search for a formal park planner. I am 

confident with their guidance we can balance the needs at 

the park while continuing to add to our open space inven-

tory as those opportunities arise.  

 Finally I want all residents to know that as your 

Mayor I am here for you, the residents. If you have a 

need, a question or concern please feel free to reach out 

to me personally. I promise I will do my very best to an-

swer or assist you in any and every way possible. I have 

high hopes for a fantastic 2022 here in our beautiful 

Township and look forward to seeing you out and about 

during our year ahead. 
 

 



Meet Your Neighbor: John C. Goodwin 
by Sally Gullette 
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U ntil recently John Goodwin might have been 

known to area folks as the walker in the orange 

vest. Now, he has attained another identity - that as the 

author of Skunktown Trail in New Jersey - Remember-

ing Yesterday, a book with lots of photos and infor-

mation about the history of Sergeantsville* and sur-

rounding areas. 

 John, originally from Wilmington, Delaware, 

came to know the Sergeantsville area when he met and 

eventually married Eileen Burget. She grew up in Ser-

geantsville and has roots in the Township that go way 

back. John settled with Eileen in Sergeantsville in 1974. 

She is the daughter of Henry and Mary Burget and it 

was her father Henry who in 1941 opened the doors to 

what is now the Sergeantsville Grain and Feed.  

 One evening while listening to his wife and her 

cousin Alan Brown reminisce over old photos and other 

memorabilia, John realized there was important history 

in what they knew and that it would be lost if not rec-

orded. And with that, the idea for a book was born. 

 John’s dedication to walking, two or more hours 

daily and always wearing an orange vest, stood him in 

good stead while gathering information for the book. He 

wanted it to be a history as residents remembered it, 

using whatever photos and other memorabilia they had. 

To obtain this information he knocked on many doors, 

not knowing most of the people therein. While few 

knew his name many recognized him as the walker in 

the orange vest and invited him in.  

 Basketball brought John to New Jersey. He 

went to Rider College on a basketball scholarship and is 

listed in Rider’s basketball Hall of Fame. He went on to 

coach at both Rider College and Wagner College in 

Staten Island.  

 This was followed by two years in the US Army 

with a 13-month tour in Vietnam. Upon returning home, 

John completed a Master’s Degree in Education at 

Southern Illinois University. His career as a salesman, 

first with the natural gas industry and then with petro-

chemical-nuclear-fluid power, took him on extensive 

travels around Canada, the United States, and Mexico. 

 John likes to write and in addition to this current 

book has written about sales, fishing, Vietnam, and his 

experience as a warden in a maximum security prison. 

 His book provides a fun and interesting tour of 

the area in and around Sergeantsville and if you have an 

opportunity to read the book you are sure to discover 

some surprises as well.  

 It took John five months to gather information 

and put the book together and the journey took him 

down to Stockton, out to Devil’s Tea Table, over to 

Locktown, and up to Ringoes. And if you see a tall man 

walking about the area in an orange vest, honk and wave. 

 * For those who don’t know, up until 1827 when 

a post office was established in the town, Sergeantsville 

was known as Skunktown (origin unknown).  

 

Bird’s Nest Pudding – c. 1833 
 

Original Recipe 

 

 Prepare your custard. Take eight or ten pleasant 

apples, pare them and dig out the core, but leave them 

whole, set them in a pudding dish, pour your custard over 

them, and bake them about 20 or 30 minutes. 

—The Frugal Housewife Lydia Maria Child: 1830  

 

Modern Recipe 

 

6-8+ Apples 

2 cups Milk 

3 Eggs 

1/2 cup Brown Sugar 

1/2 teaspoon Cinnamon 

 

1. Preheat the oven to 350?F 

 

2. Grease a deep casserole dish (round or rectangular – 9 

x 9-inch square or a 9-inch-deep pie plate, or a 9-inch 

Bundt pan) 

 

3. Peel and core apples and leave whole so they fit snugly 

in the baking dish. 

 

4. Make the custard by beating the milk, eggs, brown sug-

ar, and cinnamon together well. 

 

5. Pour the custard over the apples in the dish. 

 

6. Bake for 30-40 minutes until the custard is set. 

 

7. Enjoy hot or cold. 

 

 

Meals on Wheels 
 

T his private, not-for-profit 501c3 service agency serv-

ing Hunterdon County seniors since 1973.  

 For more info:  

 

 Phone: 908.284.0735 

 Web: www.mowih.org 
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Be Prepared:  

Plastic Bag Ban Starts May 4 
 

O n May 4, 2022, New Jersey’s ban on single-use 

plastic carryout bags goes into effect. The law was 

enacted to help protect the environment by reducing plas-

tic waste, which pollutes our waterways and releases toxic 

chemicals into the environment. 

 The new law prohibits stores from providing or 

selling single-use plastic bags. This ban applies to most 

retail establishments including grocery stores, conven-

ience stores, liquor stores, pharmacies, delis, restaurants, 

vending trucks, movie theaters and others.  

 Large grocery stores (2,500 sq ft or more in size) 

are also banned from providing single-use paper bags. 

These stores may only provide or sell reusable carryout 

bags that are made of washable fabric, have stitched han-

dles, and are designed and manufactured for multiple re-

uses.  

 If you usually rely on single-use bags when you 

go to the grocery store, start getting in the habit of bring-

ing your own bags when you shop. While many grocery 

stores sell reusable bags, businesses are not required to 

provide them. There are no restrictions on the type of bag 

you can bring with you to go shopping. 

 Some plastic bags will continue to be allowed 

under the new law. Examples include bags used for the 

following: uncooked meat, fish, or poultry; loose items 

such as fruits, vegetables, nuts, coffee, baked goods, can-

dy, greeting cards, flowers, or small hardware items; live 

fish or insects sold in a pet store; and food sliced or pre-

pared to order. 

 Also excluded from the ban are laundry, dry 

cleaning, and garment bags; bags provided by a pharmacy 

for prescription drugs; and bags for newspapers. Further-

more, packages of trash bags and lawn bags are not im-

pacted by the ban and are still eligible to be sold in stores. 

 In addition to the ban of plastic carryout bags, the 

new law prohibits the sale and use of polystyrene foam 

food products. This includes food containers, plates, hot 

or cold beverage cups, meat or vegetable trays, cutlery or 

egg cartons. 

 Visit nj.gov/dep/plastic-ban-law for more info. 

 

Hunterdon County Library News 
 

S tay up to date on all library programs by checking our 

event calendar (hclibrary.evanced.info/signup/

Calendar). There’s always something going on! This 

spring we’ll be offering virtual concerts and programs, 

weekly English as a Second Language classes (both day-

time and evening sessions), a variety of book clubs, paint 

parties and more. You can also sign up for our online 

newsletter, HCL Happenings, by visiting our website and 

clicking on the sign-up now button. 

Important Assistance Numbers 

 

W ith all that is going on in the world around us and 

within our personal lives, let us all be reminded 

we are not alone. An understanding person is only a 

phone call away to provide assistance. 

 

National Suicide Prevention Lifeline 

24/7/365 Confidential Support in English and Spanish 

 1-800-273-8255 (TALK)

 www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org 

 

National Helpline  

24/7/365 Confidential treatment referral and information 

service in English and Spanish for individuals and fami-

lies facing mental and/or substance use disorders. 

 1-800-662-4357 (HELP) 

 www.samhsa.gov 

 

NJ Addictions Services Hotline 

 1-844-276-2777 

 

SAFE in Hunterdon – Domestic Violence Hotline 

 1-888-988-4033 

 

Hunterdon Helpline 

24/7/365 Assistance with Homelessness, Financial Assis-

tance, Emergency Shelter, Transportation, Employment, 

Education, Veterans, Disabilities, Physical Health, etc. 

 1-800-272-4630 

 www.helplinehc.org 

 

 For a full list of Hunterdon County Mental 

Health & Addiction Resources, Children & Family Care 

Resources, and other beneficial contacts, please contact 

the Township Deputy Clerk for a copy or visit: https://

www.co.hunterdon.nj.us/humanservices/MentalHealth/

PDFs/ResourceGuide.pdf 

 

Township Yard Sale 
 

T his year’s Spring Yard sale will be held on Saturday, 

May 21 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. or when you choose to 

close. Rain date is Sunday, May 22. If the rain is too 

heavy on Saturday, assume the rain date.  

 Registrants must pre-register by emailing 

deltwprec@gmail.com no later than 5 p.m. on Wednes-

day, May 18th.  A list of participating addresses will then 

be posted on the Township website. 
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Scholarship Opportunity from DTAA  

For Seniors at HCRHS  
 

A re you a senior at Hunterdon Central Regional High 

School? Have you played in DTAA? Are you look-

ing for a Scholarship Opportunity? 

 DTAA is awarding two deserving graduating sen-

iors, who meet the criteria, a $500 scholarship. Did this 

peak your interest? If so then we would like to hear from 

you. Please visit us at DTAAsports.com and click on 

“DTAA Scholarship” for the application and more infor-

mation on the criteria and essay requirements. 

 All applications must be postmarked by May 2, 

2022 and mailed to the address provided in the applica-

tion or e-mailed to dtaasport@gmail.com. 

 

DTAA 2022 Fundraiser 

May 21, 2022 
 

D TAA is holding a fundraiser on May 21, 2022. It is 

a Cornhole Tournament with Jersey Fresh Cornhole, 

food, drinks, music, auction and 50/50. The start time is 

tentatively 3pm, but visit www.dtaasports.com for updat-

ed info. 

 For information to sponsor, donate, or register to 

play contact Jessica at dtaabandb@gmail.com or  

(609) 577-2695. 

 

County Library Makers Day 
 

T he 8th Annual New Jersey Makers Day is being held 

virtually March 25th-27th. This free event features 

virtual hands-on maker and STEM workshops for all ag-

es. HCL will be offering take and make kits and virtual 

programs. Check the website at www.hclibrary.us for a 

schedule of events and more information.   

Delaware Township Athletic Association 

Summer Recreation Program 
 

T he Recreation Commission hopes to sponsor a Sum-

mer Recreation Program this year, although, every-

thing is still up in the air. Please check the Township 

website and the DTS virtual backpacks for updated infor-

mation.  

 If held, daily activities include arts and crafts, 

sports, games, and lots, lots more. Camp is held rain or 

shine. All children who are five years old by the start date 

through eighth grade are invited to participate. Check the 

Township’s website for exact dates, fees, and registration 

form later this year. 

Seasonal Ice Rink 

T he seasonal outdoor ice skating rink will be con-

structed this year at the Dilts Park on the LBL In-

field. It will operate as weather permits during times of 

freezing temperatures. State regulations on outdoor gath-

erings will be enforced. Check posted sign for rules. 

Thank you to SVFC for filling it with water. 

 

Fishing Derby 
 

E veryone agrees that last year’s Fishing Derby was 

fantastic! The Rec Commission plans to host a Fish-

ing Derby again this year. Date and details are yet to be 

finalized. Again, check the Township website for updated 

information. 

 

Plant Swap May 22 
 

T he Recreation Commission is hosting a spring Plant 

Swap at the Dilts Park pavilion on Sunday, May 

22nd from 9 to 11 a.m. It is free and open to the public. 

Come and share your plant abundance with community 

members. Bring your healthy houseplants, annuals, per-

ennials, bulbs, and edible plants.  

 For each plant you bring, you take home a new 

plant. Label every pot or plant clearly with common or 

botanical name, including instructions if necessary. You 

can also bring your empty pots to share or recycle. For 

more information, email jes.stahl@gmail.com. 

 

Sports Equipment Swap March 26  
 

 

T he Recreation Commission is hosting a sports equip-

ment swap from 9am to 11am at the Dilts Park pavil-

ion. Share any sports equipment you no longer use and 

look for what you need. 

 

Senior Citizen Club 
 

T he Senior Citizen Club is tentatively scheduled to 

resume meetings on the first Wednesday of each 

month at the SVFC firehall. However, due to Covid, the 

dates may change.  

 

 March 2: Starting at 12 noon. Pizza and Bingo 

 April 6: Starting at 1pm.  

 May 4: Starting at 1pm.  

 June 1: Starting at 1pm. 

 

 For more information, contact Sandra Krahling at 

609 397 0145 
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Household Clean Up Days: 

April 30 and June 18, 2022 
 

W ondering what to do with that old window air 

conditioner which no longer works? Well, Dela-

ware Township clean-up days are coming from 7:30 - 

10:30am at the Delaware Twp Garage at 816 Sergeants-

ville Road (Rt. 523).  

 

How to Participate: 

* 50 permits will be issued for this Clean-Up Day at the 

Township Police Station, Sergeantsville Road (Route 

523), south of Sergeantsville.  Call Dee Higgins, 609-

397-3530, with questions, about registering. 

* For a fee, permits will be available three weeks before 

each Clean Up Day. Proof of residency (e.g. driver’s 

license, current tax bill, etc.)  must be provided at the 

time of application, along with a description of the vehi-

cle that will be used; plus your best telephone contact 

information. 

* Residents may obtain one permit for each Clean-Up 

Day. A new permit must be obtained for each Clean-Up 

Day. Contact Kathy Klink, 609-397-3240, ext. 208, if 

you have questions.  

* This permit must be presented at the Clean-Up Day 

before you will be allowed to unload your vehicle. 

* Vehicle unloading will be done by the resident AND 

Township personnel.  Items deemed to be unacceptable 

will be left on vehicles.  Residents are requested to sepa-

rate from bulky waste:  Construction and Demolition 

wood; electronics – separate dumpsters will be available 

and these are items to be unloaded by residents. 

 

Items Accepted include, but not limited to: 

* Furniture and other household bulky waste 

* Air conditioners, dehumidifiers, refrigerators (with or 

without Freon), and propane tanks 

* All types of metals 

* The acceptance of building materials is limited to one 

half of a standard pick-up truck load and may not ex-

ceed four feet in length. 

* Electronic Equipment, thanks to FREE acceptance by 

SAMR, Inc., Lakewood, NJ 

 

Items NOT Accepted include:  

* Hazardous waste (gasoline, chemicals, explosives, 

etc.) – check County website for their dates 

* Paint (water and/or oil based) – check Hunterdon 

County website for their dates 

      Hunterdon County Solid Waste and recycling – 908-

788-1110, www.co.hunterdon.nj.us/recycling 

* Household garbage 

* Animal carcasses 

* Stumps and large plant/tree debris 

 

Permit fees:  

Passenger cars, Non-SUV $10.00 

Mini-vans: smaller SUVs $20.00 

Smaller pickup trucks (up to two tons); larger SUVs 

$30.00 

Larger pickup trucks; oversized vans (in length, height or 

width) $35.00 

Trailer only, up to 12 feet in length with no side exten-

sions plus $2.00 for each additional foot up to 18 feet 

$40.00 

Tire without rim (16” diameter maximum, limit 10 per 

family) $5.00 each 

 

Alternate disposal option:  Hunterdon County Transfer 

Station – 908-236-9088 (for bulky waste disposal) 
 

Adult and Teen Recreation 
 

A dult and Teen Recreation activities at Delaware 

Township School are dependent on School policy 

for outside use of facilities. Please check website fre-

quently for updates. 

 

Indoor Basketball, Volleyball and Soccer 

 

 The Recreation Commission offers recreational 

opportunities to Township residents at Delaware Town-

ship School through the end of the School year 2022 as 

follows: 

 

* Adult men’s basketball on Tuesdays and Thursdays 

from 7 to 10pm. 

* Adult Co-ed volleyball on Wednesdays from 7:30 to 

10pm. 

* Adult Co-ed Soccer on Mondays from 7 to 10pm.  

* Co-ed Teen basketball and volleyball on certain Friday 

nights from 7 to 9pm. 

 

 There are no activities when school is closed or 

DTS is using the facilities.  

 

Teen Recreation at DTS 

 

 The Teen basketball and volleyball program re-

quires that parents of the participating teens take turns as 

chaperones. Parents – please work out among yourselves 

who will stay the entire evening until the last teen leaves. 

There must be a schedule. If there are no parent chaper-

ones, this program will end. Also a reminder – this pro-

gram is for Delaware Township residents only. Please 

remind your teens of this policy. 

 Tyler Kadezabek coordinates teen activities for 

the Recreation Commission. To date he has scheduled 

hikes and a roller skating event. Contact him with ideas 

and to help spread the word to more Township teens. 



Community Calendar 

All meetings are at Town Hall unless otherwise noted. 
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Township Calendar 
 

Township Offices closed:  

 Friday April 15 - Good Friday 

 Monday May 30 - Memorial Day 

 

 All residents are invited to attend any and all 

Township meetings.  Your participation and input are 

very important.   

 

Township Committee: 7:30pm 2nd Monday - 3/14, 

4/11, 5/9, 6/13 

Planning Board: 7:30pm 1st Tuesday - 3/1, 4/5, 5/3, 

6/7 

Board of Health: 7:30pm 1st Monday - 3/7, 4/4, 5/2, 

6/6 (Zoom meetings — see website to join) 

Open Space Committee: 7:30pm 3rd Monday - 3/21, 

4/18, 5/16, 6/20 (Zoom meetings — see website to join) 

Agricultural Advisory Committee: 7:00pm 1st Tues-

day - 3/1, 4/5, 5/3, 6/7 

Board of Adjustment: 7:30pm 2nd Thursday - 3/10, 

4/14, 5/12 

Recreation Commission: 7:30pm 1st Monday - 3/7, 

4/4, 5/2, 6/6 

Environmental Commission: 7:30pm 3rd Wednesday - 

3/16, 4/20, 5/18 

D.T.M.U.A.: 7:30pm 1st Thursday - 3/3, 4/7, 5/5, 6/2 

Shade Tree Commission: 7:30pm 4th Thursday of odd 

numbered months - 3/24, 5/26 

Historic Advisory Committee: 7:30pm 2nd Wednes-

day - 3/9, 4/13, 5/11 

Stormwater Committee: 7:30pm 4th Wednesday-3/23, 

4/27, 5/25 

Newsletter Committee:  Quarterly 

 

Recycling Depot:  Open every weekday from 8 am to 3 

pm at the Township Garage on Rt. 523.  Call Recycling 

Coordinator Kathy Klink at 609-397-3240 Ext. 208 with 

any questions. 

 

Holiday Decorating Contest Results 
 

C ongratulations to our winners and thanks to every-

one who participated in the 2021 Holiday Decorat-

ing Contest. 

 

Grand Prize: The Lubbitz Family 

First Place: The Sager Family 

2nd Place: The Kornberger Family 

3rd Place: Jennifer and Susan McCann 

Dave Bond Retires  

From Planning Board 
 

A t its last meeting in 2021, the Planning Board recog-

nized David Bond upon his retirement from the 

Planning Board. Dave began on the Planning Board in 

1987 and served as the Chairman for 13 of those 35 years.  

 The Township thanks him for his many years of 

dedicated service and wishes him well in retirement!  

 

Friends of Hunterdon County Library  

Book Sale Returns in 2022 
 

T he 24th Annual Friends of the Hunterdon County 

Library (FoHCL) Book Sale will return after a 2-year 

hiatus due to the pandemic.  

 The Sale is scheduled for April 22nd-25th at 

South County Park Fairgrounds, 1207 Route 179 in Lam-

bertville. Hardback and Paperback Books for Adults and 

Children, DVDs, CDs, Audiobooks on CD, Video Games, 

and Sheet Music donations will be accepted.  

 Book Drives will be held at the Fairgrounds April 

9th and April 16th from 9am-2pm, with smaller donations 

being accepted at the North County and Headquarters 

branches. Interested in helping out? Volunteer Opportuni-

ties are available! Visit our website at www.hclibrary.us 

for more information about the Sale, volunteering, or 

joining FoHCL. 
 

Community Invited to  

Earth Day Celebration at DTS 
 

D elaware Township School's Green Team will host 

an Earth Day Celebration on Thursday, April 14th 

from 9:30 am until 12:30 pm at Delaware Township 

School. This event will be open to all students and the 

community. There will be a variety of booths showcasing 

sustainability ranging from nutrition to information from 

a local park ranger. Mark your calendars now.  

 

Replacing Your Ash Trees 
 

H ave you cut down a lot of ash trees because they 

were destroyed by the emerald ash borer? Please 

join the Environmental Commission and the Shade Tree 

Commission for a joint meeting and presentation to talk 

about replacing those lost trees. The business session of 

the joint meeting will be held on March 16th starting at 

6:30pm with the Talk/Presentation beginning at 7:30pm. 
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Church Corner 
 

Amwell Church of the Brethren 

40 Sandbrook Headquarters Rd, Stockton, NJ 

Tel: 908-705-1208 

Web: www.amwell.org 

Worship Service: 10:00 a.m. 

Wed Night Bible study: 7:30 

Friday Night Youth Group: 7:00 

 

Cornerstone Christian Church 

226 Locktown-Sergeantsville Rd, Stockton, NJ 

Tel: 908-237-5227 

Web: www.ccc-hc.org 

Email: pastor-keith@ccc.hc.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/

cornerstonechristianchurchofhunterdoncounty 

Sunday Worship Service: 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday School: All ages beginning at 9:15 a.m. 

 

Sandy Ridge Church 

47 Sandy Ridge Road Stockton NJ 08559 

Tel: 609-397-0371 

Email: sandyridgechurchnj@gmail.com 

Facebook: Sandy Ridge Community American Baptist 

Church 

Web: https://sandyridgechurch.wixsite.com/srbc 

Worship: Sunday mornings 11:00am 

Sunday School: Sunday mornings 11:00am 

 

Sergeantsville United Methodist Church 

624 Rosemont Ringoes Rd., Stockton, NJ 

Tel: (609) 397-2333 

Web: www.sergeantsvilleumc.com 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/sergeantsvilleumc 

Worship: Sunday 10:00 a.m. All are welcome to join us 

for worship or at one of our special activities. 

Club 3:16 Youth Group: For elementary and middle 

school students — meets every Thursday at 4pm.  

Holy Thursday Worship Service: April 15th at 7pm.  

  

Sergeantsville Volunteer Fire Company 
 

T he Sergeantsville Volunteer Fire Company is hoping 

to begin holding the popular Sunday Breakfasts and 

other fund raisers as the year progresses. For current in-

formation, please go to www.sergeantsville.org 

 

 

Shredder Day: May 14 
 

T he Environmental Commission is sponsoring a 

Shredder Day for paper documents that will occur 

rain or shine on May 14 at the Township Garage at 816 

Sergeantsville Road from 8:00am to 11:00am, or until the 

truck is full.  

 Advance registration and permits are required.  

Bring the paper in a cardboard box or a paper bag. Do not 

bring materials in any type of plastic bag or with plastic 

covers.  

 NO more than 10 boxes per vehicle. NO need to 

remove staples or paper clips. NO plastic. NO carbon pa-

per. Questions? Call Kathy Klink 609-397-3240 x208 

 

More Environmental Commission Events  
 

T he Delaware Township Environmental Commission 

(EC) opens the season of events on March 26, 2022 

with the Towpath Trek. Goody bag/t-shirt pick-up be-

gins 8:30am at Bulls Island State Park; pre-registration is 

required. 

 Wednesday April 13, is the annual Free Tree 

Give Away from 3:30 to 6:30 p.m. at the Delaware 

Township DPW garage, 816 Sergeantsville Rd. The type 

of trees will be posted on the EC website! 

 Saturday, April 23 brings another Waterway 

Clean Up. It begins at the Amwell Brethren Church, 8:30 

to 11:30am.  

 Please see the Environmental Commission web-

site for further information or contact Kathy Klink at 

(609) 397-3240 X 208. 

 

 

County Library Services 
  

M useum Pass Program:  Did you know that the 

library offers Museum Passes?  Passes are availa-

ble to all Hunterdon County Library adult card holders 

(18 or older) in good standing. Museum Passes are gener-

ously sponsored by the Friends of Hunterdon County Li-

brary. 

 For more information, or to reserve a pass, visit 

our website at www.hclibrary.us.  

 

MAIN Consortium:  HCL is now a member of the Mor-

ris Automated Information Network, a consortium of 49 

public libraries, giving our patrons access to over 2.5 mil-

lion items! This includes digital resources like Press 

Reader Digital Newstand and Mometrix Test Prep. 

 Gain access to eBooks, eAudiobooks, and eMag-

azines. The collection is now more than double its previ-

ous count, and hold queues will be shorter. 

 For info: www.hclibrary.us, email  

reference@hclibrary.us or call 908-788-1434. 
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Volunteers Welcome: Call Susan Lockwood 609-397-4265 

Spring Word Find:  

Time to Start Planting! 
 

H ow many familiar words can you build using the 

letters in the word – Planting 

 

Rules:  Using just the letters in the word “planting”, 

solution words must be at least four letters long and may 

not include proper names or hyphenated words. An ex-

ample of a correct word is “pant.” Give yourself one 

point for each word you find. 

 

Scoring: 8 = Good, 16 = Excellent, 24 or more = Expert 

 

Answers in the next issue! 

 

Township Contact Information: 

Phone: 609-397-3240 

Fax: 609-397-4893 

Web: www.DelawareTwpNJ.org 

Municipal Office Hours for 2022 
 
 There are several changes to Delaware Township 

office hours for 2022. Please note the following: 

 

Township Hall Offices:  

 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8:30am to 3:00pm 

 Wednesday: 8:30am – 7:00pm 

 Friday: 8:30 am-12:30 pm   

 

Construction Office:   Monday 9:00am to 3:00pm 

   Wednesday 9:00am to 7:00pm 

   Friday 9:00am-12:30pm 

Construction Code Official: First Wednesday of Every 

Month 5:00pm to 7:00pm 

Zoning Officer: Wednesday 4:45pm to 6:45pm 

Board of Adjustment: Wednesday 5:30pm to 7:30pm 

Tax Assessor: Wednesday 9:30 am to 3:00pm and 

5:30pm to 7:00pm 

Tax Collector:  Monday through Thursday 9:00am to 

3:00pm 

Board of Health Secretary: Monday through Thursday 

9:00am to 3:00pm 

Open Space Coordinator: Tuesday through Thursday 

10:00am to 1:00pm or by appointment 

Police Department and Department of Public Works:  

 Monday through Friday 8:00am to 3:00pm 

Animal Licensing Agent at Police Department:  

 Monday through Friday 8:00am to 3:00 pm 


